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---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Dear City Council,

As a parent to a Live Oak Charter School student I felt compelled to write you today. Our oldest daughter started at
Live Oak in TK and is now in her second year as a Kindergartner. We have found the Live Oak community to be
unique in many wonderful ways. Students are nurtured and supported to become their own authentic self while
fostering an environment of learning. A Live Oak student not only learns the essential academics but an appreciation
of the people and world around them. Live Oak Charter School’s central location at the Fairgrounds allows families
from all parts of Petaluma to access this amazing community of teachers and families.

As a mother to three young children my family will be connected with Live Oak Charter School for the next 16
years. We hope that our school will be able to stay at this wonderful location and have the necessary resources to
keep the facilities maintained and safe for all students and staff.

Thank you,
Sarah Dabner





